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Chapter 9: Completely Brainwashed 
 

In the end, Mo Long said that he would make arrangements, and the two of 
them ended their conversation. 

However, Jiang Yu felt a warmth in her heart. At least someone still 
remembered her birthday. 

Early the next morning, the members of the Jiang family were all beaming with 
joy. 

Jiang Hai even took out a large sum of money and asked Wei Juan to bring 
her two daughters to pick out dresses. 

In the car, Jiang Ran said to Wei Juan, “Mom, Young Master Ye said that he 
would bring me to the auction house this afternoon to pick out gifts. He told 
me to bid on whatever I like.” 

Wei Juan laughed when she heard that. “Our Ran Ran is so outstanding. It’s 
only right that young master Ye treats you well.” 

Jiang Yu sat at the side and listened to the conversation between the two of 
them. She pursed her lips and did not interrupt. 

Sure enough, Jiang Ran looked at Jiang Yu again and deliberately smiled. 
“Mom, I know. It’s better to take it slow with men. Only then will they know 
how to cherish us, right?” 

Wei Juan’s face darkened. She thought about how Jiang Yu was fooling 
around outside and even gave her body away. 

No rich family would be willing to have such a daughter in the future. 

As expected, Jiang Ran was the future hope of the Jiang family. 

Jiang Ran continued, “Mom, when I get married in the future, I will definitely 
not forget how good you are to me. Our family will definitely be able to rise to 
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a higher level. You and dad can just wait to enjoy a good life. When I become 
Professor Bai’s disciple, Young Master Ye will definitely be eager to propose 
marriage to our family.” 

“Mom, it has been agreed that I don’t want to get married so early. I want to 
study hard in the university so that I can go further in the future so that our 
Jiang family can be more stable.” 

Jiang Ran kept talking about the Jiang family, which made Wei Juan feel 
warm in her heart. She made up her mind that she would not hesitate to 
spend a lot of money to find Jiang Ran a dress that she was satisfied with. 

This was the face of the Jiang family. 

Jiang Yu suddenly understood why Wei Juan treated Jiang Ran as her 
biological daughter these few years. It was because Jiang Ran was painting 
big pictures here everyday. 

Usually, Wei Juan always scolded her for being useless in the future. She was 
probably brainwashed after hearing Jiang Ran’s words. 

When they arrived at the dress shop, Wei Juan and Jiang Ran got out of the 
car and seemed to have just realized that there was Jiang Yu in the car. 

Jiang Ran pretended to have a sisterly relationship again and tried to hold 
Jiang Yu’s hand. “Sister, let me help you look at a dress later.” 

Jiang Yu immediately took a step back and avoided the other party’s touch. 
Jiang Ran’s face stiffened and she stood on the spot awkwardly. 

Wei Juan couldn’t stand it anymore and warned, “Jiang Yu!” 

It was happening again. Ever since Jiang Yu came to the Jiang family, she 
had never given Jiang Ran a good look. 

“Mom, forget it. Let’s go look at the dress first.” Jiang Ran gave a considerate 
smile. She strode into the dress shop.𝙛𝘳𝘦e𝓌e𝗯n𝗼ѵ𝙚l.𝒄𝚘𝑚 
In the dress shop. 

Jiang Ran stopped in front of a short dress that revealed her shoulders. 



Wei Juan shook her head. “Ran Ran, this dress doesn’t suit you.” It was too 
revealing. It didn’t have the dignified bearing of a rich young lady at all. 

Jiang Ran smiled and said, “I think this dress suits my younger sister better.” 

Jiang Yu glanced at it. Jiang Ran really knew how to pick a dress. She chose 
the cheapest one in the shop and it was obvious that it was the most revealing 
one. 

Wei Juan thought of Jiang Yu’s attitude just now and immediately wanted to 
punish her, so she ordered Jiang Yu, “Go and change.” 

She didn’t really want to buy it. She just wanted Jiang Yu to wear it and let her 
know who she was. 

The waitress quickly took off the dress and looked at Jiang Yu. 

Jiang Yu said indifferently, “Mom, I still need to pick out a few accessories.” 

How much money could accessories be? Wei Juan naturally nodded and said, 
“Sure, you can choose whatever accessories you want.” 

Anyway, she had already made up her mind to only buy the lowest-end dress 
in this shop for her. 

Jiang Yu picked out a few accessories and brought the dress into the 
changing room. 

When she came out again, the people outside were dumbfounded. 

Because the dress that originally revealed a lot of shoulders was paired with a 
silk scarf that matched the right color, it actually made the entire temperament 
of the dress change. 

The ultra-short dress accentuated Jiang Yu’s long legs, making her look like 
an independent immortal crane, full of beauty. 

Jiang Ran was currently holding the most expensive gown in the shop, but 
when she saw Jiang Yu’s outfit, the corners of her mouth twitched. She felt 
that the gown she was wearing was no longer beautiful. 

The waiter praised, “Your figure is really good. This dress is very picky.” 



Her waist was thin, her legs were long, and her chest was also full of material. 

“I don’t think it’s too good. Let’s take a look again,” Jiang Ran said sourly. 

Wei Juan didn’t expect Jiang Yu to be able to rely on her clothes to create 
such a temperament. 

However, she still didn’t want Jiang Yu to be too conspicuous. “I don’t think it’s 
a good idea.” 

Jiang Yu looked at Wei Juan without moving. “Mom, I think I should wear the 
same dress as Ran Ran. Otherwise, people will misunderstand you at the 
banquet and say that you’re biased against her! After all, I’m just an ‘adopted 
daughter’.” 

The waiter’s eyes shifted, and the way he looked at Wei Juan changed. 

No wonder this madam had just picked the cheapest dress for her adopted 
daughter and the most precious one for her other daughter. 

 


